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Newsletter  
8th November 2019 

 

Our Value for November is FREEDOM 

 

Ainoah - 2A, Alen - 2H, Ashley - 1To, Cem - 2T, Charlie - 4H, Dejahnay 6B, Emanoela - 1K, Faruk - 1T, Humahira - 

3G, Jacob - 3F, Kayden - 4T, Mateus - 3R, Michael - 5H, Nihan - 4F, Tyrese - 5G, Zipporah - 5K 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURE due to General Election 12th December 2019 

Our school will be used as a polling station and we close for elections where large 

numbers of voters are expected. 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 
 

                                   1K 90.74%             2A 88.57%          3F 92.08%           4F 90.71%             5G 94.48%                6B 97.78% 
                                1T 93.60%          2H 87.78%         3G 95.38%          4H 99.00%             5H 97.78%         6L 95.56% 
                               1To 90.74%           2T 94.07%         3R 94.40%           4T 96.43%             5K 96.55%               6T 95.56% 

 

Well done to 2T and 4H for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 94.38% 

             

Mr Bless has been attending a Headteacher Conference for two days this week and I 
can remember once been told that if a Headteacher knew everything that was going 
on in a school not a lot was! I hope the newsletter this week gives you, and Mr Bless, 
a flavour of some of the interesting learning experiences the children have been 
engaged in this week and some of the future events at our school!   
 
The most important news for you will always be your child’s attitude to school and 
the progress they are making. It is always a pleasure to meet with parents to share 
positive comments about their learning, to discuss ways forward and to strengthen 
the partnership between home and school. Your children are pleased too when you 
come into school and are keen to show you their books, where they sit and share 
some of their work. If you were unable to meet the teacher please do make an 
appointment as it is only with your support that your child can make the best 
possible progress. 
 

Angelina in Class 3R 
shared her work 
about Stone Age. 
She chose a 
notebook and 
crayons. 
 
Eli in 1To was proud 
to show Number 
work and chose 
crafting material as 
present 

These pupils 

modelled the value 

this week. 
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4F’S thoughts about Freedom - Our Value for this month 

Freedom is when you are trapped and someone lets you go - Keianna 

Freedom is when you have a job and them you have time off work - Destiny 

Freedom is letting the chickens out 

Freedom is when you escape stuff - Angel 

Freedom is the ability to go where you want and to do want you want or at last being allowed to make choices 

Freedom is when you are a slave and then you have your freedom - Rushain 

Freedom is when you are in jail and the police lets you go - Aysema 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Macbeth at Millfield Theatre 

Year 6 saw an amazing production of Macbeth 

at Millfield Theatre on Wednesday which 

followed an October workshop in which all the 

children had participated.  The whole play was 

brought alive and even involved Shane and 

Zara as actors on the stage.  This will now be 

followed up with a piece of extended writing by 

the children. 

 

Diwali Assembly 

Diwali is a festival where families get together-

Jesal 4H 

Diwali is a festival of lights and reminds us that 

good triumphs over evil-Anish 6T 

I celebrated Diwali by going to the temple and 

exchanging gifts-Dimple 6T 

I celebrate Diwali by putting candles around the 

house and start the day clean so we can live 

happily-Anshika 6B 

800,000,000 people celebrate Diwali in various 

ways-Zahra 6T  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher Awards 

Year 6 go the cinema and the cinema comes to Year 4 

The Headteacher Award is a trip to the cinema this term-well done to all 

those children who achieved the award. 

This morning Year 6 enjoyed the latest Johnny English film at Cineworld in 

Enfield. And the children’s behaviour to and from the cinema on the bus 

was exemplary.  

This afternoon the hall became the POW Cinema with The Greatest 

Showman film, popcorn and laughter. 



Forest Schools 

Over the last 6 weeks some pupils from years 3 and 4 have been learning outdoors in “Forest Schools”. 

We have been learning about being in a forest, how to make safe choices in a forest and lots of new skills. 

We even cooked Marsh Mallows on a fire. Look at the photographs and try to guess what we were 

learning about. 

 

   

 

 

  



  

 

 
Year 5 visited the Tower of London on Tuesday 5th November. It was a very exciting day for all the children 
to visit such a world historic site, right here in London so close to the Tower Bridge. 
 
Naomi 5K - On the trip I learnt that at the Battle of Hastings the Normans had three different types of men: 
men on foot (Calvary); men on horse (horseback); and bow men. 

Beverly 5G - One thing that I learnt on this trip was that the Crown Jewels had over 23,000 jewels on it. 

Tuana - 5H - I liked it when we visited the 'Bloody Tower as well as the White Tower.  There was so much 
to see and learn. 

 

 

Year 5 visit 

Tower of London  
 

 

 



How well do you know your school? 

Jon says, “Where can you find these objects and what are they?” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Maths Cafés at Prince of Wales Primary School 

Dear Parents,  

Please have a look at the maths. cafés below, starting next 

Tuesday.  

Everyone is welcome.  

 

Year 6 Sats Papers 

We’ll be looking at tricky questions, common errors children 

make and how we teach arithmetic at school. 

The reasoning café will look at some reasoning questions in more detail, what reasoning 

skills are and how we help children approach these types of questions. 

 

Tricky Times tables 

The Times tables café will be useful for year 4, 5 and 6 parents. Children from year 4 are 

expected to know all of their times tables.  

Please come along, this session will be fun and will give you top tips for helping at home. I 

promise I won’t be giving you a multiplication square and telling you to memorize your 

times tables!  

Any support you give at home will help make a difference! 

Miss Maths ☺ 

 

Time: 8.45am-9.45am 

Place: Community Room 

 

Date Topic 

Tuesday   12/11/19 The Year 6 Arithmetic Paper 

Tuesday   19/11/19 The Year 6 Reasoning Papers 

Tuesday   26/11/19 Helping your child with Tricky Times tables :7x, 8x, 9x 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

  

  

Friday 15th November  

We are raising money for ‘Children in Need’, 

through a £1 donation for a non-uniform 

day…please wear ‘spots’. 

 

Just remember no face paint or hair colouring! 

 

A Prince of Wales ‘Charity Day’ 

Learning Together, Growing Together 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent and Carer Online Toolkit (Childnet) 
 

The new non-statutory guidance published in the summer, Teaching Online Safety (2019, DfE), recommends that we 

promote to parents/carers the agreed principles of online safety'. We do that through regular newsletter articles and 

our annual eSafety Workshops for parents/carers. 
 

Childnet have updated their parent and carer toolkit that will help parents have conversations about online safety. 

Their booklet 'Let's talk about life online' includes ten key messages that should be shared with children: 

1. "You can always come to me if you need help." 
2. "What would you do if this happened…?" 
3. "Remember that not everyone is who they say they are online." 
4. "Keep your personal information safe, and other people’s too." 
5. "Be respectful to others online." 
6. "Think before you post." 
7. "Remember to ask if it’s okay." 
8. "Remember not everything is true online." 
9. "The things other people post online might not always show what their life is really like." 
10. "Recognise how going online makes you feel and take a break when you need to." 

 

The Parent and Carer Toolkit can be found here: https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/parent-and-carer-toolkit 

 

 

http://briefing.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/lt.php?s=c2701243b295895d3585d49ed9066671&i=81A108A5A809
http://briefing.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/lt.php?s=c2701243b295895d3585d49ed9066671&i=81A108A5A798
http://briefing.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/lt.php?s=c2701243b295895d3585d49ed9066671&i=81A108A5A798


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you got any questions about SEND and your child? 

Every Parent and Child (SENDIASS) will be running an advice clinic in the Community Room on: 

Tuesday 29th October 2019 9 to 10.30am 

Tuesday 14th January 2020 9 to 10.30am (we will also be looking at the school’s SEN Information Report) 

Tuesday 21st April 2020 9 to 10.30am 

Please come along 

Ms Paddon, Inclusion Lead 

 

Dates for your Diary 2019/2020 
Year 5 Cinema - Aladdin Wednesday 13th November 10-12.20pm 

Children in Need – to wear Spots - £1.00 Friday 15th November 

Friends’ Events – Happy bag collection morning Monday 18th – Friday 22nd November 

Parent Forum  Wednesday 20th November 8.45-9.30am Community Room 

Year 3 Cinema – Dora and the lost City of gold Thursday 21st November 10-12pm 

SCHOOL CLOSED for ELECTIONS Thursday 12th December  

Christmas Holidays Last day Thursday 19th December  

Inset Day Day – school closed  Monday 6th January 

Back to School Tuesday 7th January 2020 

Years 3 and 4 Disco Friday 31st January 4.00pm - 5.30pm 

February Half Term Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 

Years 5 and 6 Disco Friday 7th February 4.00pm - 5.30pm 

Back to School Monday 24th February 

Football League Thursday 27th February - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Netball League Tuesday 3rd March 4.00pm and  4.30pm 

Sports Relief Charity Day Friday 13th March 

Netball League Tuesday 31st March 4.00pm and 4.30pm 

Football League Thursday 19th March - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Easter Holidays Monday 6th April – Friday 17th April 

Back to School Monday 20th April 

May Bank Holiday No School Friday 8th May 

May Half Term Monday 25th – Friday 29th May 

Back to School Monday 1st June 

WWF Charity Day Friday 19th June 

Summer Holidays Wednesday 22nd July – Monday 31st August 

 

Friends Events for Winter Term 2019 
 

Monday 18th Friday 22nd November – Happy Bag collection morning. 

Friday 13th December 3.30pm-6pm – Christmas Grotto & activities. 

Thursday 19th December 1.30pm-2pm – Cake sale 

Friday 31st January 2019 4 to 5.30pm  - Years 3 and 4 disco 

Friday 7th February 2019 4 to 5.30pm  Years 5 and 6 disco 
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https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fcomps.gograph.com%2Fgirl-magician_gg58997480.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gograph.com%2Fclipart%2Fgirl-magician-gg58997480.html&docid=fhOCCQh7UNKlsM&tbnid=WfhV3272t-nUOM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiOzLCAp9XlAhUOx4UKHYGkAasQMwhcKAAwAA..i&w=450&h=450&safe=strict&bih=655&biw=1366&q=Magician%20femal%20clipart&ved=0ahUKEwiOzLCAp9XlAhUOx4UKHYGkAasQMwhcKAAwAA&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.etsystatic.com%2F5770482%2Fr%2Fil%2Fc4a753%2F899862296%2Fil_570xN.899862296_q6k8.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.etsy.com%2Fsg-en%2Flisting%2F68110036%2Fboys-gymnastics-cute-digital-clipart&docid=ICSlUlc7EVrCFM&tbnid=1DLFOvVz5oQD_M%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiqi7nwpdXlAhUrUBUIHVDfA8MQMwi3ASgyMDI..i&w=570&h=570&safe=strict&bih=655&biw=1366&q=gymnastics%20clipart&ved=0ahUKEwiqi7nwpdXlAhUrUBUIHVDfA8MQMwi3ASgyMDI&iact=mrc&uact=8
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This course will explore what we are 

trying to do when insisting that 

children/young people “behave 

themselves”. 

We will look also at the thinking and 

experiences that makes up the 

background for the ways we manage 

children's behaviour. 

By using this approach we can explore 

practical, every day ways to help 

children face the world in a loving 

partnership with their parents. 

When: Thursday 7th Nov – 21st Nov 2019 
 

Where: Capel Manor Primary School 
 

How long: 3 sessions – every Thursday morning 
 

Time: 09.15am - 11.45am 
 

Cost: if you receive a certain benefit you may be 

entitled to a free course. 

 

For more information, or to book a place on this 

course please contact Jackie Warren at Capel 

Manor Primary School on 01992 854076 

 

Reference: C2421230 

 

Managing Children's Behaviour 

The WEA is a charity registered in England and Wales  

(no. 1112775) and in Scotland (no. SC039239). 


